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9th January 2024 
  
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
I would like to wish you and your families a very Happy New Year on behalf of all the staff at the Catshill 
Federation! The staff at both schools were enthusiastic about the return of the children yesterday and 
the children also appear to be happy to be back in a routine; learning and with their friends again. 
 
Last term was my first term at Catshill and I feel that I have been very lucky to have joined the Catshill 
community. It was a really busy term and I now would like to give you a summary of what the team 
achieved and about our future plans for the schools. 
 
Last term, I wanted to find out as much as possible about both schools so I spent a lot of time meeting 
with every single member of staff in both schools on a one to one basis. I also spent a great deal of time 
observing lessons and looking at books with other members of the team. In addition, I met with every 
single class and form in both schools to meet the pupils, tell them about what my expectations in terms 
of their work and behaviour were and to complete the pupil questionnaire with them. This pupil 
questionnaire has already been analysed at Catshill First School. The children really enjoy coming to 
school and would recommend the school to a friend. The children also feel safe at school. The area 
identified by the pupils for us to develop further was to challenge the pupils further in their learning. 
The pupil questionnaire at Catshill Middle School is in the process of being analysed and this will also be 
used to inform our next steps. 
 
Last term you will have received a parent questionnaire which has been analysed for both schools. At 
Catshill First School the vast majority of parents are happy with the school, know what their child is 
learning and would recommend the school. Areas for development that have been identified include 
expanding the number and range of educational visits and extra-curricular activities for the children and 
to develop parental involvement further. 
At Catshill Middle School the vast majority of parents are also happy with the school and think that 
their child is doing well. The next steps are to further challenge pupils in their learning, ensure that 
parents are more aware of what their child is learning through better communications and to provide 
more opportunities for parental involvement.  
Thank you for responding to the parent questionnaire because any issues identified have been 
prioritised in the new school improvement plan which all staff in both schools will be working on for the 
rest of this academic year. 
 
We have, in fact, already started to work more closely with parents. At CMS a PTA has been set up by 
Mrs Aston. Thank you to Mrs Aston and the parents and staff who enabled the fantastic Christmas 
Disco and a big thank you to James Lawrence for being our DJ! The children had a fantastic time and the 
event raised £1035 which will be used to purchase reading resources. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
It was lovely to see so many of you at the Christmas events; at CFSN the nursery concert, Reception 
nativities and KS1 and KS2 carols and at CMS at the carol events at Christ Church. 
 
We have already made some positive changes: staff in both schools have started to work more closely 
together. This will improve consistency and transition for the children moving from CFSN to CMS. We 
have also introduced STAR assessments in reading and maths across both schools from Year 2 to Year 8. 



 

 

This allows for smooth tracking of progress for every pupil as they move through the schools and 
highlights areas for the teachers to focus their teaching. 
 
We have also developed cross federation core expectations for behaviour which have already resulted 
in improved behaviour in both schools. 
 

 
 
We have developed and improved teaching and learning through the implementation of learning walls. 
These learning walls support the children with their learning and are a useful reference point 
throughout lessons across both schools in all subjects. We have also worked together to develop a 
shared presentation policy which is now followed by all teachers and students. 
 

 
 

CMS Learning Walls 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

CFSN Learning Walls 
 

 
 

 



 

 

The beginning of this term also heralded the opening of our brand new nursery provision at CFSN. The 
staff have worked tirelessly to relocate the nursery. All the furniture and resources have been replaced 
using school fund money raised by CFSN parents. Thank you- look at what you have helped us create! 
 

 
                     

 
 

 
 
For the rest of this academic year our federation’s key objectives are to improve pupil outcomes in all 
statutory assessments, to ensure that the quality of teaching and learning is excellent, to improve 
attendance and increase the number of educational visits for the children. We would also like to further 
develop the learning environments in both schools. As partners in your child’s education, your 
continued support is invaluable. If you have any questions or concerns, please get in touch. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
 
 
 
Miss J Shingler 
(Headteacher, Catshill Federation) 


